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The meeting was called to order by President Jane Wilson at 12:30 p.m.   

Diane Johnson (Secretary) stated that she is working with Lynda Duvall, Communications, to ensure all 

pertinent information from the handbook is hosted on the AWGA website. It was also announced that the 

minutes from the previous meeting had been posted for member review.  

Foylene Spain (Vice President) announced we have a new member, Becky Conerty, who played with the 

group today. Other new members who will be joining are Joyce Wallace and Lynn Van Hooser. 

Lynda Duvall (Communications) has emailed the latest roster and we now have 50 members.  She also 

had hard copies for anyone who does not have access to a printer.  

She stated that she attempts to post the winners as soon as possible after receiving the results from Dottie. 

She is working with Diane on organizing the information on the website. The website renewal is due in 

July, $600 for two years. On an historical note, Janet Wickstrom reminded us that former member Joann 

Martin originally started the website, which was then assumed by Meg Maurer. 

Photos are being posted on Facebook on the Arlington Women’s Golf Association page. Members should 

forward photos to Lynda, who will then post them, since she has established the permissions on that page. 

She also reminded everyone that our email address, established by the City of Arlington Recreation 

Department, is arlingtonwomensgolfassociation@gmail.com. 

Kathy Bergh (Treasurer) presented her report (attached). Output was largely for GHIN fees. 

Dottie Hughes (Games) thanked everyone for getting to the course early enough so that she could 

complete her responsibilities and have time to prepare to play.  She reminded everyone to recheck their 

math on the scorecards.  If a number posted does not match what was turned in, it is likely due to a 

calculation error, because Dottie rechecks all scores before submitting the winners for posting. 

Maggie Williams (Pairings) described the Auto Play list for new members, explaining how it worked.  

She announced that she will be doing the pairings next week, and that Luann Stogner would do the 

following two weeks. She reiterated that calls for cancellations or wanting to play must be before 5 pm on 

Friday, because a preliminary list is sent to the course at that time to reserve the required number of tee 

times. If a member must cancel, she requests that call by noon on Sunday.  

Norma Gupton (Handicaps) reported that everything is going smoothly, and that the new members are in 

the GHIN system. 

Donna Doss (Tournaments) announced that logo shirts in blue and green will be available for new 

member at $30. After discussion, she will also investigate sleeveless shirts and available colors. 

The spring tournament will be a Scramble format at Lake Arlington on June 10.  Donna will be bringing a 

signup sheet. The entry fee is $5. 

Lynda Duvall (Rules) reminded everyone that the first group on each tee box may straighten out tee 

markers, if required, but cannot move them forward. Also, our league local rule is to play OB as a lateral 

hazard with a one-stroke penalty to speed play. Finally, a reminder that at Lake Arlington hole #11 the 

hazard line along the right side of the fairway is along the left side of the cart path. 
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New Business 

In May we play at the Texas Rangers GC, tee times are 7:30 a.m. Lynda urged everyone to be there early 

to pay and check in because the temporary facility is small.  She and Jane Wilson asked that members 

wear their AWGA logo shirts so we can take a group photo at the course. 

The course has gas carts with GPS. Almost all greens are elevated and be advised they may be difficult to 

maneuver for some players. The bathrooms between the former Ditto holes #7 and #8 are still available. 

Players still enter the course via Brown Boulevard. Our fee for this year will be $30.   

Lynda announced that there are no local rules for sand traps since they are all new and in excellent 

condition. 

A reminder to players with GPS devices to update them to include the new Texas Rangers GC. 

Jane Wilson is looking for volunteers for the Colonial, and noted that she and Theresa Pate will be on 

hole #16. 

Finally, the next Lake Arlington Short Course Challenge is May 21. 

Jane Wilson adjourned the meeting at 1:15 p.m. 

Submitted: Diane Johnson, Secretary 

 

 

 

 


